Gleaner - 1986-07-09

Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

LARAMEE - Andrina and Claude are proud to an-nounce the arrival of their daughter. Roxanne Margaret, 7 1/2 lbs, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on June 9th, 1986.

TOLHURST - Ken and Amy (née Goodall) are pleased to announce the safe arrival of their daughter Marcie Jean, at the Barrie Memorial Hopeaud grand 22 1986. Proud grand-parents are Robert and Thyra Tolhurst and Hugh and Jean Goodall. Great grandchild for Mrs. Nellie Tolhurst.

DIED

HENDERSON, William M.

- Accidently at Ormstown,
Que. on July 5th, 1986 age
23 years. Beloved son of 23 years. Beloved son of Gerald Henderson, and Thelma Kelly, Dear Thelma Kelly, Dear brother of Gall, Glenda (Mrs. Patrick King). Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. John's Anglican Church, Huntingdon on Tuesday July 8th at 2 p.m. In-terment Gore Cemetery.

NESS, Douglas - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. on Monday, July 7th, 1986, Douglas A. Ness in his 83rd year, Husband of the late Muriel Orr, of Howick, Que., dear father of Ber-nice Rowland and the late Elleen, loving grandfather of Joanne, James, Karen, Blair, Jeffrey and Michael, proud great grandfather of Jennifer, Resting at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, Franklin Centre, Funeral service at Howick United Church on Thurday, July 10th at 2:30 p.m. Interment Georgetown Cemetery, Visitation Cemetery. Visitation Wednesday at 1:30 to 4:30 and 7 to 10.

MARRIED

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Hadley of Hemmingford are pleased to announce the marriage of their son Alan to Marilyn Bernardin, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred Bernardin of Winnipeg, Manitoba. The marriage took place on May 31, 1986 in Winnipeg where the couple are presently residing.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Clifford Greer, wishes to express with sincere thanks and gratitude Rev. Skippon, the choir, those who attended the memorial service, sent cards, donations, or help in any way at the time of our great lost. Please accept this as our personal thank

The members of the David family wish to express their thanks to all those who expressed their sympathy at the time of the death of Raoul David, on June 10th, 1986, at the age of 84, either by mass offerings, flowers, visits or funeral attendance. All are asked to consider this as a personal thank you. personal thank you.

At this time I wish to convey my special thanks to Dr. K.G. Cameron, Dr. Lefebyre, Fame. Vev. Weisser, George l Hamelin, Hamelin, Rev. Weisser, and to the entire nursing and to the entire nursing staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the kindness given to Leo during his stay in the hospital. Also a special thanks to neighbors and friends for the generous donations to the Ladies' Auxiliary of the Huntingdon County Hospital, and for the Mass cards, sympathy cards, and visits. Please consider this sympathy cards, and visits. Please consider this as a personal thanks. Grace Cappiello

I would like to thank Dr. Blonde and the nursing staff for the care they gave nursing me while I was a patient in the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Also a thank you to Rev. Carmichael relatives, friends, and neighbours for visits flowers, cards, letters and gifts. They sure help one while in hospital. Thank you very much. Lila Winter

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Ralph T. Smith wishes to extend their sincere thanks and appreciation to relatives, neighbors, and firends for their many acts of kindness, expressions of sympathy, charitable donations, floral tributes, visits, cards and donations of food received during the recent loss of a dear father, father-in-law and grandfather.

father.

Also at this time, we would like to take this opportunity to express our heartfelt appreciation to Drs. Babin and Dobie of Hemmingford, Drs. Thompson and Aiken and the nurses of the 2nd floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, for the wonderful care given to our father. A special thank you is extended to the nurses of Centracare for their excellent home care, their excellent home care, and their patience shown to us at such a difficult time.

Please accept this as our personal thank you. Bruce, CArole, Jarrod & Karen Williams

Simone Di Robidoux Norbert wish to thank all their relatives, and friends expressed who expressed the sympathy at the time of the death of Terrance Robidoux, on June 17th, 1986, aged 75 years and 7 months, by mass cards, donations, flowers, visits and presence a the funeral. Please consider this as a personal message of deep gratitude.

The family of the late Robert Clark of Ormstown wishes to thank Dr. Feder and Dr. Alken, 3rd floor staff of the Barrie Memorial Intensive Care Unit, 11th floor West Unit, 11th floor West Montreal General, with sincere thanks to our relatives, friends and neighbours, for their many acts of kindness and expressions of sympathy shown us during the lost of a husband and father, Gladys Clark and families of Elizabeth and Bob,

WEDDING RECEPTION

MARGUERITE (Caza) MacFARLANE

JACKIE PATENAUDE (the repper) SATURDAY, JULY 19 TROUT RIVER GOLF CLUB MUSIC: THE COUNTRY CATS

LUNCH SERVED **EVERYONE WELCOME**

WEDDING RECEPTION IN HONOUR OF

LORAINE LAMB and STEVE LALO

SATURDAY, AUGUST 2

HOWICK CURLING CLUB

EVERYONE WELCOME

AND DANCE ELSIE SALTER and BEN DOIRON

WEDDING RECEPTION

SATURDAY, JULY 12

8:30 P.M. TROUT RIVER GOLF CLUB MUSIC AND LUNCH **EVERYONE WELCOME**

IN HONOR OF

WEDDING RECEPTION

Susan Leahy and Larry Watt

SATURDAY, JULY 19 8:00 P.M. AT L'HERMINE 212, RANG ST-CHARLES

ST-CHRYSOSTOME, QUEBEC

EVERYONE WELCOME

Two die in motorcycle crash An accident involving a on July 7. accident, The victims were taken by motorcycle and a motor

home took place around 4:34 p.m. on July 5, resulting in the death of two young men. The tragic incident

happened going south on Route 201, near the Lac des Pins camping grounds, not far from the village of St.

Antoine-Abbé. The victims were William Henderson, 23, who lived on Route 138 near Huntingdon, and Marc Lessard of the

Boyd Sttlement in Hin-chinbrooke, who was to celebrate his 18th birthday

At the time of the accident, William Henderson was driving a Suzuki motorcycle, while Marc Lessard was riding as a

passenger. The other vehicle involved was driven by Lucien Sabourin of L'Orignal, Ont. No one in the motor home

was hurt Officers Dennis Clapp and Eugene Gagnon of the Huntingdon QPP witnessed

the Intermunicipal Am-bulance Service to the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown where Dr. Blonde pronounced them dead.

According to the police preliminary report, the motor home wanted to turn left to enter the Lac des Pins Camping while the motorcycle was trying to pass it. The motorbike smashed directly into the motor home, killing the driver and passenger instantly.

the fatal accident, as they happened to be on the spot, investigating the cir-cumstances of another